
Boys	Score	in	Oakley	
By	Judy	Rogers	
	
	 The	Golden	Plains	High	School	boys	track	team	scored	30	points	in	a	
competitive	meet	in	Oakley	on	April	19.		With	13	teams	competing,	the	finished	in	
the	middle	at	7th.		“Our	season	is	off	to	a	good	start,”	said	junior	Caleb	Korte.	
	 Both	relay	teams	scored	with	the	4	x	100m	relay	team	of	Dylan	Spresser,	
Jacob	Ritter,	Harley	Weese,	and	Austin	Patmon	placing	third	with	a	time	of	47.69.		
The	4	x	400m	relay	team	placed	fifth	with	a	time	of	3:56.80	run	by	Spresser,	Weese,	
Caleb	Korte,	and	Patmon.	
	 Patmon	also	placed	fourth	in	the	200m	(24.08)	and	just	missed	scoring	in	the	
100m	with	a	PR	time	of	11.96.		Weese	also	set	a	PR	in	the	100m	at	12.33	and	jumped	
5’4”	in	high	jump.	
	 Dylan	Spresser	placed	third	in	Triple	Jump	with	a	PR	distance	of	40’	0.5”	and	
long	jumped	17’	9.25”.		Caleb	Korte	placed	threw	the	shot	for	the	first	time	this	
season	and	placed	fourth	with	a	throw	of	39’	11.5”.		“It	felt	good	to	get	a	good	
distance	my	first	time	this	year,”	added	Korte.		He	ran	the	400m	in	1:00.65	and	ran	
the	4	x	800m	relay	with	Rojelio	Loya,	Josh	Spresser,	and	Joseph	Yanez	in	10:06.71.	
	 Additional	points	came	from	field	events	including	Wade	Rush	who	placed	
fifth	in	discus	(118’	6”)	and	fourth	in	javelin	with	a	PR	of	128’	3”.		He	also	threw	the	
shot	37’	11.75”.		Nolan	Ritter	placed	sixth	in	shot	with	a	distance	of	39’	1.5”	and	
threw	the	discus	a	PR	of	96’	6”	and	the	javelin	121’	2”.	
	 Jacob	Ritter	placed	sixth	in	high	jump	at	5’4”	and	just	missed	scoring	it	long	
jump	with	a	PR	of	18’	4.25”	and	in	triple	jump	with	a	PR	of	35’	7.75”.	

	Josh	Spresser	ran	a	PR	of	13.50	in	the	100m,	ran	the	200m	in	27.47,	and	
finished	the	400m	in	1:05.24.		Miguel	Monge	ran	the	400m	for	the	first	time	at	
1:05.86,	threw	the	discus	a	PR	of	91’	4”,	and	threw	the	javelin	87’	7”.	

Joseph	Yanez	and	Rojelio	Loya	competed	in	the	distance	races	including	the	
800m—Yanez	2:41.20,	Loya	2:51.51;	the	1600m—Yanez	5:48.09,	Loya	6:00.65;	and	
the	3200m—Yanez	12:48.81.	

The	boys	will	compete	again	on	Monday,	April	23,	at	the	Hill	City	Invitational.	
	

	 	
	 	


